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AUGUST-SEPTEMBER 1991

UPCOMING SERVICES:

August 11: Our presenter will be Dr. Jerome Woolpy
speaking on "Biology, Behavior, and Justice".

August 25: The Rev. Denise Tracy will be with us to
give the Sunday service.  She plans to have a part of the
service for new members.

September 8: Irma Braunstein will be the presenter.

September 22: Bobbi Groth-Lawson, our minister in
training, will be here as the presenter.

FALL RETREAT:

Plans are being finalized for a fall retreat to be held
on Saturday, September 21st.  Bobbi Groth-Lawson has agreed to
act as facilitator for the retreat.  Arrangements for child
care are being made so that the kids will be close by.  A full
announcement on the retreat will be made near the beginning of
September, but please mark your calendar to join us for what
we hope will be a relaxing, pleasant, and productive day.

IMPORTANT DAYS:

Candace Boustead celebrates her birthday on August 7th.

Jack and Joan Hafner celebrate their 40th wedding anniversary
on August 18th.  CONGRATULATIONS!!!

Tim Kratz will celebrate his birthday on September 1.

Mackenzie Reupert has a birthday on September 8.

Erick Boustead will celebrate his birthday on September 16.

And, Tim Kratz and Annamarie Beckel will celebrate their
anniversary on September 27th.

IF WE ARE MISSING YOUR BIRTHDAY, ANNIVERSARY OR SOME
OTHER IMPORTANT DATE, PLEASE LET ME KNOW SO THAT WE CAN
INCLUDE YOU ON OUR LIST.

NEW COMMITTEE:



We now have a new committee--it's the Activities Committee or
Fun Committee or (we're not totally sure of the name), but at
the suggestion of Pat Guilday we now have a committee that is
working on fun activities and other reasons to get together
just for the fun of it.  Pat's committee has two other members
at the present time--David Boustead and Pat (nee Cyra)
Buehler.

The committee put together a canoe trip last month.  This
month it's a picnic at Brandy Beach.  Another canoe trip is
being talked about for maybe 9-29.  Whatever it is--join in
the fun.

FUTURE PROGRAMS

The Spirituality Committee has set dates for some of our
visiting ministers.

12-15-91 Denise Tracy.  This will be a Christmas
program.

02-23-92 Denise Tracy.
04-19-92 Bobbie Groth-Lawson.
06-14-92 Bobbie Groth-Lawson.

BOARD MEETING:

A Board meeting was held August 6th at Tim Kratz's house with
the main item being a discussion of the fall retreat.  The
next board meeting will be on September 10th at the home of
Terri and Terry Hoyt.  All members are welcome to attend any
board meeting.  If you want something brought up at the board
meeting please let one of the board members know.

OTHER INFO:

As many of you already know Terri and I are going to
Turkey to visit our "daughter", Nilgun Camgoz and her family. 
Nilly really enjoyed her time with the kids at our fellowship
and I think it gave her another chance to learn about our
community and country.  When we get back we will be having a
new "daughter" in our family.  Her name is Elisabeth Joly. 
She is a 17 year old from Chemaze, Mayenne, France.  This is
a small town of about 1200.  We encourage all of you to
include our exchange students in some of your family
activities.

Paul and Irma are back from their trip.  We really need
a full report from them on their exploits.

Harley and Ruth Erbs are in Alaska.  They drove.  They're
taking the ferry and visiting family.  Another story to be
told.  We'll all miss Harley's jokes while he's gone.


